
CHRISTMAS AMD NEW YEAR GREETINGS 

TO ALL OUR REAOERS

y PO RT  ISA A C  
A N D  D IST R IC T  
TO U R ISM  
A SSO C IA T IO N

C ar Park Charges lor 1988
The proposed increase in charges lor 
next year has been the source of much 
discussion at P.I.D.T.A. meetings and 
the Association is to give full support 
to C llr. Symons in his fight for a laircr 
way of charging our visitors. It is felt 
that there could be a short-term fee as 
well as the daily ticket which can be 
used in other car parks.
Accommodation List 
A  questionnaire is being given to all 
hotels, guest houses, and B A  Bs. The 
information received will be included in 
a list which will be referred to when 
enquiries are received. If you offer bed 
and breakfast accommodation and would 
like to be included the questionnaires 
are available at 18 New Road. There is 
no charge!
Port Isaac Leaflet
The leaflets, with a beautiful colour 
photograph of Port Isaac Bay supplied 
by Tim Andrews, have been printed and 
are being distributed to various outlets. 
The possibility of direct mailing is also 
being considered.

Approach to the Government
John Lee M inister for Tourism is to be 
asked to consider a national scheme to 
promote quiet, small holiday resorts, 
such as Port Isaac, which can offer 
something special but are too small to 
do really effective advertising.

Robin Penna, Hon. Secretary.

Enid Andrews would like to thank 
everyone for their kind wishes, cards, 
flowers, and pressies during her stay in 
hopsital. A ll is now well.

M ark and Carole would like to thank 
everyone for their many cards and gifts 
on the birth of their son Michael.

L IO N S ’ NEW Y E A R ’S D A Y  D IP  
Help to raise money for your chosen 
charity on January 1st. 1988 and 
support Tintagel and Cam elford Lions 
on their New Year 's Day Dip at Port 
Gaverne. Prizes for the best fancy 
dress. Sponsor forms available from 
Fund Raising Chairman, Ian Bruce, at 
Port Isaac School, and Port Gaverne 
Hotel etc. Hot soup will be served at 
the Hotel after the plunge.

£ t ) r  Q u ie t  C o r n e r

Sweet is the work, my God, my King,
To praise Thy name, give thanks and sing; 
To show Thy love by morning light 
And talk of all Thy truth at night.

Isaac Watts 1674-1748

F IR E W O R K  D ISP L A Y ,  PO RT  G A V E R N E  
A  firework display and bonlire were en- 
loyed by all, thanks to the generosity of 
Port Isaac and Port Gaverne business 
men and women who gave us all the 
money to buy -the fireworks. Without 
their financial help there would have 
been no 'Bonfire Night* on the filth of 
November, something else that would 
have 'died out', just like the Carnival, 
through lack of interest or care, the 
usual 'someone will do it'. A ll these 
things take time and money and so we 
have formed a Firework Committee and 
we shall raise money during the coming 
year to finance the 1988 Bonfire Night. 
Watch Trio for future events.
Thanks to all of you who gave so gener­
ously, we had over £200 in fireworks 
and sparklers, and £41.69 collected on 
the night to go towards next year's 
fund. Grateful thanks to John Powell, 
Neil Tames, Barry and Norman Cleave, 
C live  Hester, and John Wiseman and 
Charlie Julian for their organisation on 
the beach, ensuring a safe and enjoy­
able evening for all. Finally thanks to 
The National Trust for allowing us the 
use of the Beach. Ann Cleave,

p.p. The Firework Committee.

I would like to thank all friends and re­
lations for the cards and good wishes 
also lor the help that was given and 
offers of transport to Truro which was 
very much appreciated. 1 am now home 
again and hoping to make a speedy re­
covery. co lin  Gifford.

Due to a clash of dates, the St. Peter's 
Supper at tlie Cornish Cafe had to be 
postponed. Watch your Trio for the new 
date - possibly Shrove Tuesday?

D ilys Phelps.

Older residents of St. Teath and Port 
Isaac will have learnt of the death at a 
Rest Home in Truro of Mrs. Margaret 
Ann Sloggett (nee Auger) aged 92 years. 
The funeral service on November 4th. 
was held at St. Teath Parish Church 
and was attended by relatives and 
friends. Revd. M ichael Pearce conduc­
ted the service and the address was 
given by Mr. Roy Crosley. Mrs. Sloggett 
was closely connected with the church 
wliere her late husband was churchwar­
den for many years. We express our 
sympathy to all the family in their be­
reavement.

The village has lost two more of its 
oldest residents.
Edwin James Brown (Tinker) aged 82 
years, of 23 Fore Street, after a long 
illness. The funeral service on Friday 
27th. November was at Roscarrock H ill 
Methodist Church and was followed by 
interment at St. Endellion. Revd, David 
Easton officiated.
Philip Dean May, aged 80 years, of 23 
Rose Hill. He had been in failing health 
for some time. The funeral service, also 
on Friday 27th. November, was at St. 
Endellion Parish Church, conducted by 
Father Bryan Storey. It was attended by 
many friends and associates.
We express to both fam ilies our sym ­
pathy in their time of bereavement.
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T R IO  W ILL  C O ST  10 P E N C E  
From the next issue. Trio will cost I Op 
per copy. You should order it in ad­
vance from your newsagent who will 
receive a percentage of the price for 
the service. The charge has been intro­
duced to meet increasing production 
costs without putting up our advertising 
rates which will stay at £1.40 for a 
single column 'un it ' (the advertisement 
at the foot of this column is 2 ’units’). 
C lassified advertisements ( 'fo r sale', 
'wanted', etc.) will still cost Sp per 
word. Postal Subscriptions will be £3.30 
per year, but the new rate will only 
apply when your existing subscription has 
expired. For advertising and subscrip­
tions, please contact Fred Thompson. 
One advantage of having a charge for 
Trio is that you can now order it and 
be sure of getting a copy. We have kept 
the rates the same for a long time, and 
we think that asking readers to contrib­
ute to the costs is only fair; I Op is only 
a fraction of the actual cost of a copy 
of Trio and we hope that it can con­
tinue to exist as the local way for all 
parts of our community in every part of 
St. Endelhon c iv il parish to keep in 
touch, not to mention our overseas 
readers. There still will be no charge 
for your news items and 'D ia ry ' entries.

Robin Penna.

C H R IS T M A S  G R E E T IN G S  
T O  Y O U  A L L  

A N D  A H A P P Y  N E W  Y E A R  

H E N R Y  S Y M O N S
NOdTH CoAWVTPU. DISTRICT COUNCIL

SHOULD YOU NEED M Y HELP 
O N  A N Y  MATTER 

M Y TELEPHONE NUMBER IS  
86024-8



P A R ISH  C O U N C IL
A  report compiled from notes taken 
during the monthly meeting held at the 
Church Rooms, Port Isaac, on Monday 
9th. November.
Toilets at Port Gavem e 
The layer of chippings could be swept 
off the path to leave the tarmac sur­
face exposed but users of wheelchairs 
have reported it satisfactory as it it. 
The toilets are now closed for the 

and the water has been drained 
Norris asked for an account of

la some danger from the barbed 
wire which is on the footpath side of 
the fence and CUr. Symons offered to 
telephone Mr. Sloman about this.
Conservetiort Meeting
Cllr. Symons reported on s  meeting 
where representatives from various or­
ganisations spoke about the need to 
conserve the countryside, improve foot­
paths, and increase awareness of the 
unique archaeology and wild life in 
Cornwall. He also reported that the 
Heritage Coast area is to be enlarged. 
Finance
It was decided to precept for 1 1,000 of 
the L 1,800 left, to meet expenditure. 
No details have been received from the 
National Trust, requested in April, re­
garding the cost of materials for the 
doors at Port Gaverne toilets so this 
payment is to be held over.
Tree Grants
Sites have been chose for the planting 
of trees alongside certain roads (for 
which a licence from the Highway 
Authority will be needed), in the play­
ing fields and at Trelights.
Seat - Trewetha Lane / Rose Hill 
It was suggested that Mr. Godfrey 
might accept a nominal rent of 1 1 per 
annum for the use of his land.
Gates at Playing Fields 
It was announced that it would cost in 
the region of 1900 to replace these but 
further quotations are to be sought for 
some kind of gate that cannot be re­
moved. The fishermen may not be asked 
to help with the payment as they might 
then consider they had a permanent 
right to use the parking space.
Scats to be painted
At least a coat of undercoat is to be 
applied to many seats to protect them 
during the winter. It was thought that 
they are too wet at present for painting 
with gloss paint.
Telephone Kiosk, Fore Street
British Telecom have offered to install
two of the modern kiosks at Little Hill

but would want to remove the existing 
one in Church H ill at the same time. It 
was therefore decided to leave the 
matter for the present and to inform 
B.T. that the Council would prefer to 
keep the old type of kiosk in the Port 
Isaac Conservation Area.

Steps on C liff  Path
Mr. Bolton expressed dismay at the new 
granite steps which would make it im­
possible for people in wheelchairs to 
use the path. A  concrete ramp to one 
side of the path is to be considered. 
Christmas Lights
A  vote of seven in favour decided that 
Port Isaac would receive £75 and 
Trelights £90 towards the cost of their 
lights. Both schemes are to be extended 
this year. Mr. Dawe congratulated Mr. 
Stokes and the people of the village on 
last year's effort.
Trees -  Trelights Farmhouse 
In a letter, the Farmhouse Committee 
said that the old conifers need to be 
felled before they become dangerous. 
The Council agreed to this but asked 
that they be replaced.
Gate on C lif f  Path
Mrs. Cann had complained that a gate 
in the fence of the Port Isaac coast 
path had been padlocked but it was ex­
plained that the land above the c liffs 
was private and that the landowner was 
responsible for the public's safety.

Planning Applications 
Mr. A. R. Newton, Tregole, Trelights: 
Change of use of Agricultural Dwelling. 
A s  the occupants now have only 3 acres 
of land, the Council agreed the appli­
cation.
New House on site of garage/store. 
Middle Street, Port Isaac. The plans 
indicate that the height of the eaves 
will be approximately the same as 'The 
Pump' so, apart from a reminder about 
the Conservation Area, the Council 
made no observations.

Car Park Charges
The question of charges for the car 
park at Port Isaac was raised during the 
'public discussion'. It was felt that 
these are too high and a suggestion is 
to be made to the D istrict Council that 
meters are installed which will g ive an 
hourly as well as a daily rate. Members 
of the public were urged to write indi­
vidually to the authorities as well. 

P.LD.T.A.
Cllr. Symons, as Parish Council repre­
sentative to the Port Isaac & D istrict 
Tourism Association, gave a report on 
an 'exceptionally good meeting' at the 
Church Rooms in October.

Next Meeting.
The next monthly meeting of the Parish 
Council will be at the Church Rooms, 
Port Isaac, at 7.30pm. on Monday 19th. 
December.

Dear Sir, With reference to the sugges­
tion that an extra telephone booth is 
needed lor the village, and that its site 
would ideally be the turning space out­
side the Post Office, may I make the 
following observations and offer a sug­
gested remedy.
a. It is most unlikely that British Tele­
com  would install an 'in-keeping ' Vic­
torian telephone booth, certainly noth­
ing else would do.
b. Its situation would increase the 
amount of traffic in the already clut­
tered area.
The remedy is perhaps the positioning 
of a direction sign pointing out that 
there is already a public telephone in 
the Bell Tower hallway of the 'O ld  
School' Hotel, which is available 
throughout the year and is within sight 
of the Reception office where advice 
and information is readily given to 
villagers and vistors alike.

M.R.Warner. 
Have you noticed that the Bell Tower 
of the O ld School now contains an illu­
minated c lo ck ? Ed.
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CAMELFORD DAIRIES 
WISHES ALL THEIR CUSTOMERS 

A MERCY CHRISTMA9 
AND A  HAPPY NEW YEAR

Thank you all for your support 
since I have started Theo.

Mew tel. no Camelford 213587

DENNIS  K N IG H T
FISH MERCHANT 

FISH CELLARS' P0RT ISAAC& WINTER HOURS (FROM NOVEMBER)
Monday to Friday 4pm. - 6pm. Saturday 9.30am. - 5pm.

Tel: (0208) 880498 - 24-hour Answerphone

C H R IS T M A S  G R E E T IN G S  
A N D  0 E S T  W IS H E S  F O R  

S U C C E S S  A P R O S P E R IT Y  
IN  1989

FROM PORT ISA A C  AND  DISTRICT 
TOURISM ASSOCIATION



F IR ST  A IR  A M B U L A N C E  
First A ir  Ambulance Service Trust 
Exciting news of ways in which we can 
all help to keep Cornw all's F irst A ir 
Ambulance flying will appear in the 
Cornish Press on I Oth. December. Do 
please watch out for this event.
Your ideas to help me co-ordinate fund 
raising for this vital service, in this 
area, would be more than welcome if 
you care to give me a call.

Phil Milton. 380318

O U R  V IL LA G E
Ted Gundry o l BBC  Radio Cornwall was 
here last week to make recordings of 
local people for the programme 'Th is is 
Our Village '.

Dear Sir, On Monday 9th. November in 
the afternoon, a gentleman drove his 
pick-up van from Trewetha Lane into 
Back Hill, past my car (blue Chrysler 
Sunbeam TD R  6k7T). A s  he did so, ap­
parently his door swung open, there was 
a bang, and his horn sounded. He stop­
ped by Port Isaac Relays and came 
back up the hill. He met me and said 
he thought he 'd hit my car. We looked 
at the back of the car - no damage. He 
left. However his door did hit the near­
side wing o l my car, damaging the 
paintwork. Please could the gentleman 
get in touch with me. Thank you.

Tanya Bowden.

Be sure Santa catches you 
under the mistletoe 

looking your best!

Make an appointment with 
Kate  Taylor and have a new 
hairdo for Christm as. Better 
still get the old man to pay 
for it! In the com fort of your 
own home, no travelling or 
parking problem s to worry 
about - just phone for an 
early appointment to avoid 
the C h ristm as rush.

Kate Taylor Mobile Hairdresser 
27 Fore Street, Port Isaac 

Phone Bodmin 880744

Horry Borriball 
TreWghts Post Oftxe 

w i s h e s  c u s t o m e r s  fctie 

Compliments of Hie Season

Many thanks (vr yoor support

P R IZ E  B IN G O
We promised a bumper Christm as Prize 
Bingo, and the evening in aid of 'The 
Home Farm  Trust' proved to be just 
that. A ll the prizes looked very festive 
and everyone enjoyed themselves, par­
ticularly Mr. Dovey who won the star 
prize which was a wine rack filled with 
ten bottles of wine. A  profit of C280 
was realised and this was presented to 
Mrs. Janet Chadband for the 'T rust '.
To mention everyone who donated 
prizes, served teas, helped on the door, 
or helped in any way to make the eve­
ning so successful, would fill up the 
'T r io ',  but to all those people - please 
accept my sincere thanks.
Organising the Bingos is relatively easy 
when I have friends like Melanie, Julie, 
Jacky, Sally, Ann, and Sue to help, not 
just at this one but all the others as 
well, so special thanks to them. Last 
but not least thank you to our expert 
caller, Dave.
A total ol £730 has been raised at the 
five Bingos this year. This has been dis­
tributed as follows: Mount Edgcuinbe 
Hospice £130, Port Isaac Brownies £9<i, 
Port Isaac Playgroup £115, Port Isaac 
School £121, Horne Farm  Trust £280. 
May I take this oj>portunity to wish 
everyone a Merry Christmas.

Carol Richards.

P O R T  IS A A C  M E T H O D IST  C H U R C H  
We are re-starting the Women's Fellow­
ship from 8th. December. There will be 
a special Children 's Toy Service on the 
13th. G ifts of toys, games, and books, 
in aid o l the Radio Cornwall Help Line 
Appeal, may be brought by the children 
and presented at the service. There will 
be a short Nativ ity Play given by the 
school children. A ll are warmly wel­
comed to the Candlelight Carol Service 
on the 20th. Revd. Ian Haile, Chairm an 
of Cornwall Methodist D istrict will be 
the preacher. Please see the 'D ia ry ' for 
deta.ls of times, etc. M rs. Hooper.

ST. E N D E L L IO N  C O N S E R V A T IV E S  
A  very successful Branch Dinner was 
held at the Cornish Cafe on 1st. 
November. Many thanks to Dave and his 
staff for an excellent meal and ar­
ranging suitable decor to create the 
right atmosphere. The A.G.M. for 1988 
has been set lor 18th. February at 
Trethoway Hotel. sheila Jarvis.

STOP PRESS
Sylvia and Enid would like to thank 
everyone who supported and helped at 
the Lunch in aid of Cancer Research. 
Special thanks to the kitchen staff 
and dessert makers, without whom it 
could not have taker place The grand 
total of £320 was raised and will be 
handed over to Treliske Hospital on 
the 15th. December. Raffle winners: 
Mr. 0. Murray, Mr. R. Bentley, Mrs. 
0. Gore, Mrs. M. Tlpson.

&nbrea’s(
UNISEX HAIR SALON

TINTAGEL TERRACE, PORT ISAAC

A MERRY CHRISTMAS 
AND A HAPPY NEW YEAR  
TO ALL MY CUSTOMERS

TELEPHONE 880769

Port Isaac Stores 
'SP A R '

Ricky, Val, and Family 
wish everyone a 

Happy Christinas and a 
Very Prosperous Newtear

T IE  C30KMIM SAFE
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T H E  T R IO  F R E E  D IA R Y

REGULAR FIXTURES IN PORT ISAAC

BABY/TOCOLER CLINIC: First Tuesday 
every month at the Surgery, 1.30-3.30
GARDEN SOCIETY: First Wednesday every 
month, Church Rooms, 8.00pm.
GOLDEN CIRCLE: Wednesdays, 2.30pm. 
in the Cornish Cafe.
PLAYGROUP: Monday, Tuesday, Thursday, 
10.00 - noon, Church Rooms.
TUESDAY EVENING FELLOWSHIP: 7.65pm., 
Gwel Arvor, Tintagel Terrace.
WELL WOMAN CLINIC: Mondays with the 
Practice Nurse, 3-4om. P.I. Surgery.

WOCN'S INSTITUTE: 2nd. Thursday In 
the month, 2.30pm., Cornish Cafe.

Tuesday 8th. December:
2.30pm: Women's Fellowship, Port Isaac 
Methodist Church.

Thursday I Oth. December:
1.00pm: W. I. Christinas Lunch at the 
Cornish Cafe. Enquiries Tel: 880703. 
5.00pm: Port Isaac School will sing
carols around the village.
8.00pm: An Evening of Carols with Port 
Isaac Singers m the Church Hall. In aid 
of National Kidney Research.

Saturday 12th. December:
2.30pm. Father Christm as will be at the 
Harbour Shop, Port Isaac.

Sunday 13th. December:
6.00pm: Special Children 's Toy Service 
at Port Isaac Methodist Church.

Monday 14 th. December:

7.00pm: Oberufer Shepherds' Play at St. 
Endellion Church.

7.30pm: Parish Council Monthly M eet­
ing, Church Rooms, Port Isaac.

Wednesday 16th. December:
7.30pm: Servers Guild Eucharist at St. 
Endellion Church.

Friday 18th. December:
7.30pm: Treiights Christinas Lights will 
be switched on. Carols round the tree, 
carols and coffee afterwards in Tre­
iights Farmhouse.

Sunday 20th. December:
6.00pm: Candlelight Carol Service at 
Port Isaac Methodist Church. Preacher: 
Revd. Ian Haile, Chairman of Cornwall 
Methodist District.
6.00pm: Combined Caro l Service for the 
parishes of St. Peter’s Port Isaac, St. 
Endcllion, and St. Kew, at St. Peter's.

Christm as Eve, Thursday 24th. Dec: 
4.00pm: Christm as C rib  Service at

St. Peter's.
11.45pm: Midnight M ass at St. Peter's, 

St. Endellion, and St. Kew.

Christm as Day, Friday 25th. Dec:
10.00am: Family Christ-Mass, at 

St. Peter's.
10.30am: Christm as Morning Service at 

Port Tsaac Methodist Church.
11.00am: Sung Eucharist, St. Endellion.

Boxing Day, Saturday 26th. Dec:
11.00am: Fancy Dress Sponsored Dip, 
Polzeath Beach. In aid of Kidney
Research.

Monday 28th. December:
8.00pm: Port Isaac Church Rooms,
P.I.P.s ’Surprising Programme of Enter­
tainment. (See posters)

Tuesday 29th. December:
8.00pm: Port Isaac Church Rooms,
P.I.P.s ’Surprising Programme of Enter­
tainment. (See posters)

Friday 1st. January I9S8:

New Year's  Day.

Sunday I Oth. January:
2.00pm: North Cornwall Heritage Coast 
Village Walk, Port Isaac. Leader: Robin 
Penna, amateur historian. A  stroll 
around the village looking at its history 
through its buildings and past trade.
Meet at the main car park.

Monday flth. January:
7.30pm: Parish Council Monthly Meet­
ing, Church Rooms, Port Isaac.

Thursday 28th. January:
7.30pm: Heritage Coast Service, Film  - 
'The L iving Isles’, 50-minute version of 
the B BC  series recently screened. Port 
Isaac Church Hall.

Free programmes of the North Cornwall 
Heritage Coast Winter Cuided Walks 
and Talks are available at 18 New Road.

P.I.P.s C H R IS T M A S  P R O D U C T IO N  
Unfortunately, due to the extensions 
and improvements currently being car­
ried out at the Village Hall, it will not 
be possible to stage the annual panto­
mime this Christm as. However, as 
Christm as just wouldn't seem the same 
without the usual festive performance, 
there will be a 'Surprising Programme 
of Entertainment' in the Church Room s 
on Monday 28th., and Tuesday 29th., 
December, commencing on both nights 
at 8pm. Please come and support us. 
Watch out for posters. rtess Coates.

CIjriKtmas (greetings from 
tfjc iBlatktljorn Press

For speedy and econom ical work. Specialist in small quantities.

Typographic design and layout. Pen and ink drawings. 
Rubber stamps, draw tickets, sm all signs, etc. Publisher of Trio.

18 New Road, Port Isaac. P L29  3SB Bodm in (0208) 880292

HEADLANDS

Port Gaverne.
Tet. (ou>8) St0160

Chris, Anna, Michael, and James, 
and Hie staff at Headlands,
Wish you all a Merry Christmas 
and a Happy Hew Year.

We are still talcint) bookings 
for Christmas Day Luncheon
Full A la Carte menu every evening 
and traditional Sunday Lunches

T H E  B A Y  G I F T  S H O P
PORT ISAAC 

■NEWSAGENT Sr. 0IT LICENCE

SEASON'S GREETINGS 
TO  ALL 

OUR CUSTOMERS 

Open till 9pm 
Christvvtas Eve

I New Rood, Port Isaac.Tel 880669

A6EMT FOR 
HENRY LING ft CO'S 
GREETING CARDS

CORNISH OFFICE 
AND SHOP EQUIPMENT

S E A S O N S  G R E E T IN G S  
from  

David  and L is

David Coy - Bodmin B80579

S O L I C I T O R S

wishall theirclients 
a Happy Christmas 

and a
f  V o sp e ro u 5  N e w  Y e a r



ROY SMITH
Roy and Jennie 

wish you dll 

a Happy Christmas

MARK & CAROLE  
WOULD LIKE TO WISH 

ALL THEIR CUSTOMERS 
A M ERRY  CHRISTMAS 

AND
A VERY HAPPY NEW YEAR

This greeting comes bo you 
fora very special reason 
To wish you all the pleadores 
Of a Happy Christmas Season

fVont Riba, Henry £ Anthony 
THE HARBOUR SHOP

STANLEY HOUSE 
Neville and Enid would like to 

wish all -their friend9 and 
Customers e Merry Christmas 

and a Happy New Year 
and to thanK them for their 

support in their new venture.

Centra! Garage
P O U T  I S A A C  - 0O O M IN  S<033y

David and Jacqui 
wish all their friends 

and customers 
a Happy Christmas 
and a Prosperous 

New Year

C H R IS T M A S  G R E E T IN G S  F R O M  A F R IC A  
A s  you read this, I hope to be travelling 
by Land Rover along the sun baked 
tracks of the Gambia in West Africa, 
renewing old friendships made in 1985 
and taking g ilts  which so many of you 
in Port Isaac have so generously given 
for the children there. Balls, toys, pen­
cils, crayons, and books for the nursery 
srboot; seeds for the little parched gar­
dens so painstakingly watered from pots 
carried from great distances on their 
heads; cotton dresses for the little girls 
made from materials I appealed for last 
year; cotton T-shirts generously donated 
by our own village shop; little babies' 
night-dresses for the mission hospital 
way up river; a woolly blanket for a 
dear lady who has lost a leg with 
leprosy; woolly vests knitted with care 
in the village; medical instruments 
given by an old gentleman whose late 
wife was a doctor; bandages and 
syringes for the little remote clinic way 
up river - and many other things, all 
given with love. I shall also be seeing 
the blocks made by tlie dads and dried 
in the sun to build the new school at 
Basse - blocks which many of you have 
paid for by supporting our M ini-market 
stall and the Methodist Flower Festival 
and by your kind donations. We sent out 
another £317 this autumn to help to 
build the school - not only for educa­
ting the children but to provide a place 
where they may be led!
I also hope to photograph the children 
who are sponsored for food and school­
ing by many kind friends here - inclu­
ding those by our own Methodist 
Church.
I wish you could all come with to see 
the joy on the (aces as they greet us. 
And what shall I be bringing back ? The 
loving Christm as wishes of the African 
children to all of you; the shining 
examples of their patient happiness and 
acceptance of so little in life of mater­
ial goods and I hope a greater under­
standing of the great world-wide family 
of God for whom the Babe of 
Bethlehem was born.
P.S. If there are any others who would 
Care to share in the joy ol building that 
little school - 50p will buy a block!

O live Dunford.

PO PPY  A P P E A L
I would like to express my thanks to all 
who helped this year in the Royal B rit­
ish Legion Poppy Appeal. A  total of 
£396.93 has already been sent to the 
Legion. Many thanks, John Cunningham.

L IF E B O A T
On 29th. and 25th. October, Neville 
Andrews represented Port Isaac L ife ­
boat at a joint 'Search and Rescue’ 
meeting and exercise attended by a 
number of Lifeboat Stations, at Bude. 

The Car Boot Sale at St. Kew on 25th. 
October raised a total of £97.
The Comm ittee and Crew  Buffet Lunch 
was hekJ at the Slipway Hotel on 1st. 
November by courtesy of Mr. and Mrs. 
Carpenter. The draw lor the 'Slipway 
Break ' raised a total of £290, and the 
winner, a holidaymaker from Essex, has 
been notified.
On 5th. November, Mark Provis was the 
representative for Port Isaac Lifeboat 
at the Archbishop of Canterbury 's 
meeting with Lifeboatmen at Falmouth. 
One of R N L I 's  mobile training units is 
visiting Port Isaac on Tuesday evenings, 
and Staff Instructor David Harvey is 
holding a course in radio telephony. Dr. 
James Lunny, Station Medical O flicer, 
and crew members N igel Andrews, John 
Coshall, M ike Daly, Richard Hambly, 
Greg Hingley, Paul Hingley, and John 
McDonnell are attending. The specially 
designed and built caravan is also visit­
ing Bude, Padstow, and Newquay L ile - 
boat Stations.
Notes on the Annual General Meeting 
of Port Isaac Branch RN L I, which took 
place on Wednesday 2nd. December, 
will appear in the next issue o l Trio.

John Scott.

PROUT BROS.
TRELAWNEY GARAGE 

TEL. BODMIN 880208

ALL CAR & VEHICLE REPAIRS
TAXIS * COACH TRIPS
CALOR A GLOGAS AGENTS 

FREE DELIVERIES

We wish you all 
a

Happy Christmas 
and a 

Prosperous 
New Tear

(Dlb g>tl)ool Tfyottl
C H R IS T M A S  A N D  NEW Y E A R  G REET IN G S

T R A D IT IO N A L  C H R IS T M A S  F A Y R E  TH RO U G H O U T  D E C E M B E R

C O M E  A N D  E N JO Y  A N  E V E N IN G  O F  R E V E L R Y  A N D  M E R R IM E N T  AT  O U R
M E D IA E V A L  B AN Q U ET S 

A  9-course Feast, Wine, Mead, and Ale - all entertainment - 
£13.50 per head (folly inclusive). Period costume lor hire at £2.50.

B O O K IN G S  T A K E N  NOW - P L E A SE  T ELEPH O N E  880721



M O U N T  E D G C U M B E  H O SP IC E  
Advance Notice: Fund Raising Day lor 
the Hospice will be Saturday 13th. Feb­
ruary 1988. Please put this date in your 
diary, and save any unwanted Christm as 
gifts. Many thanks.

Sally Pavitt and Sheila Jarvis. 

L IG H T S  O U T
Bill Pattenden tells me he hasn 't been 
able to go out (or a drink (or two 
weeks because the street lights are out 
and he can 't see his way to the pub.

MR. AND M RS. W. DAWE 

W ISH  EVERYO NE 

M ERRY C H R IS T M A S  

AND A H APPY  NEW YEAR

P r is e  o f  P l a c e  

C o m p l im e n t s

OF THE SEASON

n w + s y L v m

Dear Sir, 1 have recently been subjected 
to an experience which I feel I ought to 
share with others, as an indication of 
what can take place without one’s 
knowledge.
Some twenty qr more years ago I 
planted some trees on the boundary of 
my garden which adjoins a bungalow 
with a somewhat nautical denomination, 
the object being to provide screening 
and give some privacy to my garden. 
Over the years the ash trees grew to 
some really nice and attractive speci­
mens, providing a pleasant background 
and encouraging a variety of birds to 
settle and entertain with their song. 
There are very few such trees in Port 
Isaac. They were some eighteen inches 
inside my boundary, therelore no doubt 
as to whom they belonged could arise. 
However, imagine my dismay when on 
the morning of the 19th. September, to 
my amazement, the trees had been cut 
o ff at about six feet from ground level. 
A ll that was left were bare trunks some 
nine inches in diameter. I was thus de­
prived of the usefulness of their pres­
ence.
Enquiry disclosed that a visitor residing 
in part of the above-mentioned bunga­
low had been responsible for the actual 
cutting which could not, of coursej have 
been done without the knowledge of the 
other residents therein.
This seems to be a very personal case 
of vandalism of a serious degree, as, 
unlike some acts of vandalism, this 
cannot be rectified within the lifetime 
of the owner.
M y protest to the person concerned 
resulted iq considerable insults and 
abuse, without one word of apology.

W.S.Godfrey.

UNIT II

Secondhand Furniture Centre

A l l  types o f  fu rn itu re  and 

e le c t r ic a l  app lian ce s bought/so ld.

House c learances. L igh t removals.

2a Trenant In d u s t r ia l  E sta te , 

Wadebrldge, Cornw all.

Phone Wadebridge 3888 

OPEN 10a« -  5pm 

tO O AYS - SATURDAYS 

Free d e liv e ry  d a i ly  to  Port Isa a c

FENREAL ESTATE AGENCY
11 ICW ROAD, PORT ISAAC 

TELEPHOtt 880302 
(P ro p r ie to r:  K e ith  W illm ott)

RESIDENTIAL & BUSINESS 
PROPERTY SALES 

VALUATIONS & SURVEYS 
BY QUALIFIED STAFF 

SELF CATERING HOLIDAY 
ACCOMMODATION

AGENTS FOR GATEWAY 
BUILDING SOCIETY

Season* Greetings 
from Barbara and Keith

A Happy Christmas from 
P LU M B L IN E

Phone John Powell on 880371
Don’t forget our 24*hour emergency service 

for your winter freeze-ops or burst pipes

Qfyt #olben Uton
Jack, and Muriel 
wish everyone 

a Merry Christmas 
" a n d  

a Happy New Year

W ish you all a 
Happy Christmas 

and a 
Prosperous New Year 

Robin Hancock

Q f y j f p g  $

Wishes All its Clients a Merry 
Christmas & a Happy Mew 
year: And would /ike to
take this opportunity of re­
minding you that now is the 
time to prepare for the forth­
coming season.
Kevin A Hancock (0208)080326

Seasonal Greetings 
from 

Steve Hewett
E L E C T R IC A L  CONTRACTOR

W ind ru frH  
New Road, Port 1500c

Merry Christmas 
to'all 'Trio' readers. 

Treddie SM idae^oss, 
PcntgavfcrnetWl.

t e l e p h o n e  b s o i n -1̂



C H U R C H  NEW S CLASSIFIED ADVERTISEMENTS

B A C H  C H O IR  A T  ST. E N D E L L IO N  
A  large and appreciative audience tilled 
St. Endellion Church lor a concert 
given by the East Cornwall Bach Choir 
at the end of October. The programme 
included works by Bach, Berger, and 
Villa Lobov, .md solo guitar pieces 
played by the outstanding young classic­
al guitarjst Deman Arcoleo. The Rector 
welcomed those present and announced 
his retirement from the Choir after 
twelve enjoyable years. Supper was pro­
vided for the Choir in the Church Hall 
before the concert by members of the 
congregation and coffee was served in 
the interval. The Rector conducted the 
late evening service of Compline, sung 
by candlelight in the church afterwards.

SU N G  EV EN SO N G
Sung Evensong in St. Endellion Church 
on A ll Saints Day was well attended 
and many expressed their appreciation 
of the re-introduction of this service 
once a month. The next Sung Evensong 
will take place at 6pm. on Sunday 6th. 
December.

WHIST D R IV E
Winners at the November monthly Whist 
Drive  held in the Church Hall at St. 
Endellion were Ladies: Mrs. 3. Priddle, 
Mrs. Evans, Mrs. Hillage, and Mrs. F. 
Wartley. Gentlemen: Mr. 3. Evans, Mr. 
B. Dawe, Mr. P. Hall, and Mr. M. Short. 
Raffle  winners were: Mr. Reynolds, Mr. 
Hillage, and Mrs. Evans.

A R C H B IS H O P 'S  VISIT 
The four Prebendaries of St. Endellion 
were among the clergy of Cornwall who 
processed through Truro Cathedral in 
early November for the visit of the 
Archbishop of Canterbury, Dr. Robert 
Runcie. Representatives from St. Kew, 
St. Peter's, Port Isaac, and St. Endcl- 
hon also attended the Sung Eucharist in 
thanksgiving for the Centenary of the 
dedication of the Cathedral.

PO R T  IS A A C  C O M B IN E D  SE R V IC E  
Port Isaac Brownies presented their 
colours at the combined parish euchar- 
ist of St. Kew, St. Endellion, and St.

Peter's at Port Isaac on Sunday 15th. 
November. The Rector was celebrant 
assisted by Revd. Evelyn Dunlord and 
Admiral Alec Weir. Lessons were read 
by Admiral Weir and Mrs. Cindy Powell. 
The combined group choir led the 
singing of the anthem 'Lead me, Lord ' 
and the children with two descants sang 
the lively hymn 'A ll the Nations of the 
Earth ' accompanied by Mrs. Caroline 
Barrett, guitar. Mrs. Janet Townsend 
was organist. Coffee was served in the 
church after the service by members of 
St. Peter's congregation.

H E A L IN G  SE R V IC E
The Revd. Mary Richards and Mrs. 
M ary Carthcw  from the Truro healing 
group T.O.U.C.H. attended a Eucharist 
for healing in St. Endellion rectory, and 
assisted the Rector in the laying on ol 
hands. The Revd. Mary Richards, a 
newly ordained deacon from the parish 
of Kea, Truro, also spoke to the group 
about her experience of the m inistry of 
healing. Nearly 30 people from St. Kew, 
Port Isaac, and St. Endellion attended.

S E R V E R S

Servers from St. Endellion attended a 
sung eucharist at St. Newlyn East 
church on Tuesday 17th. November. The 
preacher was the Revd. Tony Wright,
formerly of Port Isaac. Five servers
from St. Endellion will be admitted to 
full membership of the Guild of the 
Servants of the Sanctuary in St. Endel­
lion church on Wednesday 16th.
December at 7.30pm. A ll are welcome.

C O N F IR M A T IO N
The next combined service of the three 
parishes will be held at St. Endellion 
church on Sunday 13th. December at 
10.30am. The sacrament of Confirm ­
ation will be administered by Bishop
Richard Cartwright, who celebrates the 
50th. anniversary of his ordination that 
day.

E V EN SO N G
The next sung evensong at St. Endellion 
will take place on Sunday 6th. 
December at 6pm. Judith Polhnger.

N A T IO N A L  K ID N E Y  R E S E A R C H
Wadebridge and North Cornwall Group
Port Isaac Church Rooms, at 8.00pm. 
on Thursday I Oth. December. Get into 
the Christm as spirit - join the Port lsaac 
Singers for an evening of carols. M ince 
pies and sherry (or tea and coffee) will 
be available in the interval. Charity 
Christm as cards will be on sale. There 
will also be a cake stall and a raffle. 
Adm ission will be 50p.

W H IST  D R IV E

A  successful Whist D rive was held at 
Trelights Farmhouse on Wednesday 
18th. November. Whist winners were, 
ladies: Mrs. Evan, M iss Ann Symons, 
Mrs. E. Hillage, Mrs. H. Percy, Mrs. M. 
Bunt, gentlemen: Mr. F. Hartley, Mr. F. 
Milton, Mr. T. Reed. Mr. W. Dawe was 
the M .C.

$ fe b
ST ENDEUJON. FORT ISAAC TE142M U074J

Traditional Christmas Day Luncheon
4 COVTM maal witH IraVl NorloMt T u ittj at

Vnaat Boaal TopaxM ol Bool will) ON Iht 
trimming*, ciacauis ole 

£16.SO _  m m  Children £10.50
taumot rmewNim»»m

New Year's Eve Dinner/Dance
4 co u ra a * W in  • cIkm co Datwaan R o u t  G ooaa 

Voru ton  or fcnaal f o p n n *  o l Bool 
» m a t | i N r r , / i m H M «  -  M kW um c ana rancrO raw  

•OparY ftoaarAoaaraCl 
a  qajw v -ami im .am. omco •

£10.50 »m a
m m U M . IV H . Iw fO m t

rc tm m n v T O Q . M n a i  a o o a iM *.

5P A WORD (MIN. 20P) PAID IN ADVANCE

Happi Signs and Designs
For all your signwritmg needs.
Signboards and Sandwich Boards made 
to your requirements. Decorative House 
Signs made from Cornish Slate.
Kevin Hancock - Bodmin 880328.

D A V E  G O M M  (PO RT  ISA A C ) South West 
Mobile Pressure Cleaning Services. Hot 
and Cold Pressure Cleaning. Fast and 
efficient cleaning for: C ars to Heavy 
Comm ercial Vehicles. De-waxing. Chas­
sis M.O.T. Cleaning. General Industrial 
Cleaning. Agricultural Cleaning. Pine 
Stripping. Fleet Contract Cleaning. 
Phone (0208) 880644___________________

D A V ID  P H IL P
FR U IT  A  V E G E T A B L E S  - 880304 

Potatoes E2.50 |cwt.
Bird Nuts 4Op. per lb.

A  Merry Christm as and a 
Happy New Year to Everyone.

Orders now being taken for Christm as 
Geese. Also Fresh Chicken 5 - lOlbs. 
Barry Collins. Tel. no. 880755.

Logs for safe. M ark Symons. Tel. 
Bodmin 880248.

Commodore 64 Computer, plus games, 
data recorder, and own carrying case. 
A s new. £55 o.n.o. Tel: 880078

Wood wheelbarrow, made by Mewton. In 
good condition. Blake, Port Isaac. Tel: 
Bodmin 880513.

Kenwood Chef Food Mixer, with bowl, 
liquidiser, whisks, dough hook, and 
shredders. £25. Tel: Trio, 880292.

Tuesday 19th. 3anuary 

P A N T O M IM E  
T H E A T R E  R O Y A L  P L Y M O U T H  

D IC K  W H ITT ING TO N

Dress C ircle  Seats £9.75 
inclusive of coach.

Depart 5.20pm.

Please book your seats early.

Prout Bros., Port Isaac. Tel: 880208

C H R IS T M A S  G R E E T IN G S  
TO A L L  M Y  P A T IE N T S  

Mrs. G illian Wild M.S.S.Ch., M.B.Ch.A., 
Qualified Chiropodist.

8 1 Fore Street, Port Isaac.
(0208) 880703

Home V isits available.

A MERRY CHRISTIV\AS 
AND

PROSPEROUS NEW YEAR  
TO MY  FRIENDS AND  

ALL THE GOOD PEOPLE 
OR PORT ISAAC 

FROM  
PETER SAVAGE


